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before anything, let me say a big thank you for the 
people who wrote and said they were praying for me.  i 
almost had no choice in the matter.  i had to get 
better and come back with a vengeance.  what the enemy 
meant for bad, the Lord turned it around for good.  
doesn't He always?  it was worth getting sick to hear 
from so many good friends.  friends i wish i heard from 
more often without having to get sick.  (hint, hint)

and yes, the Lord was there for me this morning.  He 
wants to be there for all of us, but maybe we just 
aren't showing up.  we are told to wait upon God.  He's 
not supposed to wait on us.  another favorite scripture 
of mine (i know, i have too many favorites) is:  "those 
who wait on the Lord shall renew their strength; they 
shall mount up with wings like eagles, they shall run 
and not be weary, they shall walk and not faint."  isa 
60:9  and in psa 103 we are reminded not to forget 
about all of His benefits.  what a treasure we have to 
delve into.

i look at these sharings as kind of a meal from the 
Lord.  God brings the meat and i bring the side dishes.  
sometimes they are dishes readily received, but other 
times, maybe i bring the broccoli.  something maybe not 
desired by all but nourishing if consumed.  we are 
privileged and honored that our Lord would allow us to 
serve in this manner.  just when we thought we had 
reached our usefulness and were ready to be tossed 
aside, He provides another way we may serve Him.  
another way to say "thank you Lord".  thank you for 
being all that You are and doing all You do.



there are times we feel a nudge in our spirits that He 
is calling us, but we hesitate.  i remember one of my 
preachers where i grew a lot in the Lord.  he was a 
successful businessman and dabbled in ministry work 
part time.  as he continued to feel the calling, 
business was not doing as well as it should.  he 
received a word from the Lord one time saying, "I will 
bring the business in".  of course, from a human 
perspective, we expect that to mean business will pick 
up.

well, the business did come in.  it came all the way in 
and forced his choice to go into ministry.  i remember 
hearing him tell this story.  i may not be telling it 
all correctly, but the gist is the same.  many out 
there will know who i am talking about.  i heard a 
preacher say one time, "we live life forward, but we 
understand looking back".

where ever we go, God has been there before us.  if we 
will live our lives as best we can, seeking to serve 
and please Him, we may be confident that He will see us 
through to the end; the end of this life and the 
beginning of eternity.  there may be doubts and detours 
along the way, but if we hold fast to the hope set 
before us, we will not be disappointed.

that same preacher i mentioned before about the 
business, also taught me other things.  the enemy will 
always try to make you falter and doubt you really 
heard Father's voice.  he said there are those times 
when you know you have heard from God and nothing can 
dissuade you.  it is those times when you need to drive 



a stake in the ground (so to speak).  then when the 
enemy comes at you with doubt, usually in your weakest 
moments, you may tell him, "i know that i know that i 
know".  "when the enemy comes in like a flood, the 
Spirit of the Lord will lift up a standard against 
him." isa 59:19

i drove one of my stakes the night my mother died.  
when the enemy was trying to tell me i was being put 
upon and and i shouldn't have to go through this, God 
whispered in my ear.  "if you don't do it in love, it 
doesn't mean anything."   such love overtook me as i 
spent the night ministering to my mother, not knowing 
this was her last one.  my mother died in my arms and i 
didn't have to live with the guilt the devil would have 
filled me with.

this is so God in all that He does.  all goodness and 
love emates from His very essence.  He wants that to 
come through us to others.  He wants to soften that 
stony heart people have acquired.  i see it so often in 
the news and things people are doing.  they are 
fountains of hate and evil and do others harm without 
the least bit of remorse.  but is anyone beneath the 
Holy Spirit's grasp?  i have read of the most devout 
satanists who have had their hearts melted by His 
presence. 

our job?  submit to the Spirit to let this life of 
greed and wantonness in us be crucified that the life 
of Jesus may live through us.  "i have been crucified 
with Christ; it is no longer i who live, but Christ 
lives in me; and the life which i now live in the flesh 
i live by faith in the Son of God." gal 2:20  and 



because He lives, we shall live also and have this life 
extended in the kingdom prepared for Him.  prepared 
even before the foundation of the world.  is it no 
wonder that "the whole creation groans and labors with 
birth pangs together until now."  rom 8:22
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